[image: image1.png]SAYREVILLE ECONOMIC & REDVELOPMENT COMMISSION
PUBLIC SESSION MINUTES
MEETING - JANUARY 25, 2018

Chairman Michael D’Addio opened the meeting at 6:04pm and announced
pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Law, public notice of this meeting was
advertised in the Home News Tribune and posted on the bulletin board in the
Borough Hall in Sayreville, and copies of this notice have been available to the
public and are on file in the Clerk’s Office.

SALUTE TO THE FLAG

PRESENT: Chairman Michael D’Addio, Commissioners: Raniero Travisano,
Thomas Pollando, Dennis Grobelny, Kevin Dalina, Councilwoman Vicky
Kilpatrick, Councilman Pasquale Lembo

ABSENT: Don Newton, Rosetta Fisher, Anthony lacocca, Esq.

ALSO PRESENT: Joseph Ambrosio, Executive Director, Dave Samuel, Engineer,
Michael Baker, Esq.

Approval of minutes from prior meetings held on 10/26/17, 11/9/17.

Motion to approve minutes. Mr. Pollando made motion to approve payment,
Mr. Dalina seconded. Roll call:

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Mr. Grobelny, Mr. Dalina,
Councilwoman Kilpatrick, Councilman Lembo

Authorization for payment of bills — Non NL

Motion to approve bills (a) through (n). Mr. Pollando made motion to approve
payment, Councilwoman Kilpatrick seconded. Roll call:

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Mr. Grobelny, M. Dalina,
Councilwoman Kilpatrick, Councilman Lembo

Motion to approve payment of bills NL related, Non-Escrow. (When funds are
available (0) and (q) Mr. Pollando made motion made to approve, Mr. Grobelny
seconded. Roll call:
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Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Mr. Grobelny, Mr. Dalina,
Councilwoman Kilpatrick, Councilman Lembo

Motion to approve payment of bills from Escrow Accounts. (To be paid only if
Escrow funds are available.) (r) through (z). Mr. Pollando made motion,
Mr. Grobelny seconded. Roll call:

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Mr. Grobelny, Mr. Dalina,
Councilwoman Kilpatrick, Councilman Lembo

Pending Matters

A. Waterfront Redevelopment

Dave stated that the project is moving along at an adequate pace he met with
North American Properties. They will provide an update to Bass Pro. Some
items on the plan may have to be discussed with the Mayor/Council. Dave said
he flew to Georgia to visit the project in Atlanta and Avalon; he met with those
involved as well as the Mayor and Councilman. Both said North American
Properties are the real deal and very well run. The Senator and Councilman said
if they say they are going to do something it happens.

Kevin from NAP introduced himself and told the Agency that both he and his
wife will be moving to New Brunswick in March so he can oversee the project.
John Kelly introduced those present and said he would be describing to the
Agency the Design Map they put together. He explained the project and other
areas/states they have compared this map to as well as the components which
go along with the project. He stated they are working with Bass Pro on a lease
amendment and that there would not be an April 19" start date it would be a
few more months.

John Kirk, Cooper Robertson addressed the Agency stated they would be
describing a wide range of work. They do waterfront master plans throughout
the United States. He is experienced with the site as both he and his wife are
from South Orange, New Jersey. He stated that North American Properties is a
top notch company and they took tours of all the New Jersey towns.
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He presented a diagram of Parcel C showing the church and Bass Pro and Parcel
B showing the road leading to the water and boats. He also described the island
associated with the shops, multi-family residences, courtyards and hotel with
300 rooms. He said there may be a hotel off the Parkway as well as an
office/residential north of the village. Parcel B will be in process down the road.
The walk to the town center will be less than 5 minutes.

After a lengthy discussion Councilman Lembo asked when Phase 1 would begin,
Mr. Poulson said they were doing planning and marketing at present. Mr.
Pollando asked if there was a timeline when movement would be seen? NAP
said they would be starting vertical construction in approximately 18 mos. Mr.
Pollando asked if that would fall into 2018-2020? NAP said they met with the
Agency Sub-committee in November and came tonight to show the progress so
far. They will come back within the next month or two with a concept plan to
get final approval.

Councilman Lembo asked about notification to the public; Dave said possibly
after the next meeting. Other interactions would be with the Mayor and
Council with a plan on the public notification sometime in March. Councilman
Lembo asked about the residential component; Dave said it would be
throughout. A discussion took place regarding Parcel C and how there is more
infrastructure work to be done before it can be built upon.

Mr. Kelly stated that are at the starting line and to get the mixed use going they
would like feedback on

- Plans presented tonight

- Assistance with financial

- Army Corp of engineers-they have an issue they need help on regarding
an unused Channel in the river. Dave suggested contacting Congressman Pallone

Dave said NAP has done a tremendous amount of work on the plans.
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B. HERCULES

Dave introduced Peter Vandenlay of CME who put together the Redevelopment
Plan. He discussed the plan showing the constraints and flood zones. Dave said
the site needs to be remediated; Peter said there is active remediation going on
at present and presented various Exhibits explaining the various sections. Dave
described the different colored sections also showing the possible road near
Baileys Pond which would be taken through to Hartle Street a “Washington
Road” Bypass then possible uses of warehousing could exist Minnisink to Hartle
to Jernee Mill to Route 18..it would cross the railroads and wetlands. Mike
D’Addio asked who negotiates the Pilot; the Mayor and Council, and would this
include Bailey’s Park.

Jennifer Phillips Smith addressed the Agency stating Hercules has been on this
site for over 100 years and over the years the plant has grown smaller. They are
seeking the site be designated as an area of redevelopment and want to work
with the Borough and get uses the Borough would like to see for ratable uses.
Dave said they would like to encourage another power plant.

Glen Bush from Stock Development Group addressed the Agency describing his
drawing of the site and the clean up being done as they have been working on
the site 4-5 years and they are at present looking at different uses for the site.
Mike D’Addio said they need to look for good ratables. Dave said they are
encouraging higher end uses on the site. Such as Data Centers as a possibility.
He suggested that the Agency pass the resolution approving the site as a
Redevelopment Site and forward onto the Mayor and Council for it to go the
Planning Board.

Mike Baker said the Agency should approve Hercules redevelopment plan and
send on to the Mayor and Council. He read the draft resolution into the record.

C. Morgan Section Route 35

The possible closing of the circle by Club Bene was passed onto the Planning
Board. Councilwoman Kilpatrick suggested moving sections of Route 35 into a
Redevelopment Zone. Councilman Grillo, Planner Susan Gruel and some
students recently visited Route 35 and raised some issues and asked what SERA
could do. Mr. Pollando said that Webers Garage and Lockwood Boatworks were
not happy about the redevelopment zone.
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Councilwoman Kilpatrick asked Joe Ambrosio to reach out to the business
owners. Mr. Travisano said the old Marine West just opened a facility to fix
high end cars. Mr. Baker said he received an email from Councilman Grillo
about the student project. Mr. Travisano addressed an ordinance that had been
presented for adoption for Phase 1 and Phase 2 of the Robert E. Lee. It was
never adopted and dropped because of terms of the agreement with the
property owners. Dave said this may come back to life; Mr. Travisano also
addressed the debris all over near Club 35 as well as numerous trucks.

Resolution to go into Private Executive Session

Motion made by Mr. Pollando; seconded by Mr. Grobelny, motion carried.

New Business

Resolutions:

A. Resolution to Adopt the 2018 Budget

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to adopt the 2018 Budget. Mr. Pollando made
motion; Councilwoman Kilpatrick seconded. Roll Call:

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Mr. Grobelny,
Mr. Dalina, Councilwoman Kilpatrick, Councilman Lembo

B. Resolution Approving Modification of Leaf industries Approval for
Development subject to the Resolution being put in writing for the
next meeting and that there should be no issue allowing for the
construction of the smaller building while applying to the DEP for
permits for larger building. Mr. Baker will get commitment in
writing from Vignuolo for the written resolution for next meeting.

Mr. Grobelny asked if there will be time limits in the event he
doesn’t comply. Mr. Baker will get commitment in writing from
Vignuolo for the written resolution for next meeting.
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Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to approve modification for Leaf Industries. Mr.
Pollando made motion; Mr. Dalina seconded. Roll Call:

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Mr. Grobelny,
Mr. Dalina, Councilwoman Kilpatrick, Councilman Lembo

Commissioners Comments

None

Public Portion

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to open public portion. Mr. Pollando made
motion to open public portion; Councilwoman Kilpatrick seconded, motion
carried.

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to close public portion. Mr. Travisano made
motion to close public portion, Councilwoman Kilpatrick seconded, motion
carried.

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to adjourn. Mr. Pollando made motion to
adjourn; Mr. Grobelny seconded, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan M. Kemble




